
SOUTH WOODHAM FERRERS TOWN COUNCIL

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MINUTES of the Thirty Third Annual Town Meeting held on Tuesday 19 March 2019, 
at 8.00 p.m. at Champions Manor Hall.
In the Chair

Councillor Mr P Wyatt, Town Mayor
South Woodham Ferrers Town Council

Also present:

Town Councillors Coley, Ferry, Golding, John, Kelly, Massey, Roberts, Humphrey Lobar, Crosbie, Bentley, Shearring, R Weir-Ewing, C Weir Ewing, J Birch
Town Clerk K Hawkes, Open Spaces Officer K Dean, Premises Officer Mrs C Revell, Finance Officer and Town Clerk Assistant D Edwards, Handyman Mr R Revell
City Councillors Mrs L Denston, R Denston and Mrs P Hughes
28 members of the public 

	

	Welcome

	The Town Mayor, Councillor Peter Wyatt welcomed everybody to the meeting and explained the fire drill procedure. He spoke about changes to the town over the next two years including the new Sainsbury’s store and the Doctors moving to the new Health Centre out of town.

	

	1.  Apologies for Absence
	

	Apologies for absence were received from Town Councillor O‘Brien and John   Whittingdale OBE, MP. 
	

	

	2.  Minutes of the Thirty-Second Annual Town Meeting held on 06 April 2018
	

	On a proposal by Councillor Massey, seconded by Councillor Bentley the Minutes of the Thirty-Second Annual Town Meeting held on 6 April 2018, were approved as a correct record of the Meeting and signed by the Town Mayor.
	

	

	3.
	Guest Speaker – Marc Outten

	
	Marc Outten provided a presentation on behalf of the Essex Wildlife Trust and his involvement and work on the Woodham Fenn. He spoke about engaging and educating the people of Woodham Ferrers with a passion for wildlife and why it is so important. Nature is good for wellbeing and the Fenn is a great place to visit.
The main hay fields were cut this year to control the spread of scrub and to encourage diverse, flower rich meadows and the fenced field grazed very successfully with cattle, which leaves tussocky short sward and bare, wet areas – this is beneficial to invertebrates and birds- snipe have been seen in the field several times.

A new voluntary warden has started at the Fenn and is already collecting some great data and leading working parties.

A small area of scrub was cleared to encourage the spread of bee orchids.

5 new interpretation signs funded and supplied by the Town Council were installed around the reserve

Positive signs of water vole using site have been seen this year (2019)

53 bird species including peregrine have been sighted.

The site is included in the Essex Barn Owl Conservation Project and owls regularly use it.

Guest Speaker – Jon Herbert Troy Planning
Gave an introduction to the Neighbourhood Plan – this is a new type of plan introduced by the Government to give the community a chance to come together and to express what they would want to develop in Woodham Ferrers. It is in the early stages and is a community manifesto for the future.

	
	

	
	It was explained the focus of the plan is in four stages-

	
	

	
	1. Revitalise the Town Centre – a wider range of shops, restaurants and community facilities. New opportunities for employment and to start businesses and to improve the quality of the public realm and connections within the town. This will make the town an attractive and welcoming place for people.
2. Improve access and movement for all – to provide better walking, cycling and public transport facilities in the town and also to Wickford and Chelmsford. Reduce traffic speeds on main roads to make the town safer for everyone and provide the right parking provision in the existing and new development.
3. Integrate green space into the town – new street tree planting and green routes in the built up area of town, improving access across Ferrers Road to Saltcoats and Compass parks. Sports and leisure facilities for all ages and also to improve the flood-defences and introduce new flood mitigation measures.
4. Influence the new growth area – to join the existing built up area, improving connections across Burnham road. To provide a range of housing types as well as opportunities for self -build homes. To respond to views, local landscape and provide access to green spaces. 

Questions
A resident asked how will you engage with the community and people of Woodham?
Mr Herbert replied about the ethos of the community, communication and talking to people, organisations and schools. Public events are planned 
Councillor L Denston requested leaflets are made available with a questionnaire to take away and return. Information will be available on the Town Council website.

	
	

	4.
	Town Mayor’s Report

	
	The Town Mayor, Councillor Peter Wyatt gave a verbal report that after a second year this will be his last term as Town mayor as he would not be seeking re-election in May and the time had come for a fresh face and fresh ideas.
Councillor Wyatt stated he had enjoyed his two years as Mayor. Councillor S Coley will also be sadly missed from the Town Council as he will not be seeking re-election. The Town Mayor passed on his thanks to all and to staff through the years and a thank you to Councillor Shearring and Councillor Golding as Deputy Town Mayor.

	
	

	
	Presentation of the Distinguished Honours Award

	
	The honours presentation recognises the commitment from various sectors of the community and the award for 2019 went to Maureen McCabe.
The Town Mayor was pleased to make the award to Maureen for her outstanding work in the community running a lunchtime club - No Need To Be Lonely Coffee Club. It is open to everybody and offers help especially to those with learning difficulties and autism. They have a cooked meal and do various activities.


	
	

	
	Presentations by Chair of Environment, Leisure and Planning Committees
Environment Committee – Councillor Bentley gave an overview of the achievements in 2018/19 which included

· New Interment beds at the Garden of Remembrance

· New raised Poppy beds were placed at the Garden of Remembrance

· Litter pick Events have been arranged through the year to improve the town.

· Tommy silhouettes were placed at four locations to commemorate 100 years since the end of World War 1
· Five Interpretation Boards were placed on the Woodham Fenn and ongoing maintenance through the year

· Hanging baskets were placed in the town with 6 Floral planter displays.

· Sponsorship of the Inchbonnie/Ferrers Road roundabout continues.

· Replacements noticeboards were installed at One Stop and Collingwood School

· A new historical board has been placed at the Railway station by Station Adopters Volunteer Group and funding was provided by the Town council.

· A new bus shelter was placed at Broughton Road.

Two new benches will be placed at Creekview Road and Franklands with the future agreement of Chelmsford City Council and Mr Gees Charity.

Projects for 2019/20 to include

· To consider disabled access in the Fenn

· Reallocation of dog bins

· Maintenance of the footpath through the Scattering Copse at the Garden of Remembrance

· An Entrance arch to the garden of Remembrance on Ferrers Road.
· Improvements to the Youth Garden

	
	

	
	Leisure Committee – Councillor R Weir-Ewing gave an overview of the achievements in 2018/19 which included
· The additional and much improved Christmas lights and also a 30ft Christmas tree kindly donated by Chelmsford City Council.

· A new Interpretation Board was placed at the Washlands

· Maintenance was completed at the Play Area and Bowling Green.

Projects for 2019/20 to include

· To set up a new Youth Club in town

· Older children’s play equipment

· Allotments at the John Cox area.

Events Sub Committee – Councillor L Kelly gave an overview of the events in 2018/19 which included

· Outdoor cinema – The greatest Showman was shown at the first out door cinema event in July at the Village hall playing Field.

· Fun on the bandstand which runs annually in partnership with Asda and was scheduled for every Thursday in August. Bad weather meant reallocation to Club Woodham. Five acts have been booked for summer 2019.

· Arts festival – SWF Inner Wheel in partnership with SWF Town Council delivered the annual Arts and Craft Weekend held at Champions Manor Hall.

· Christmas Fayre this was a great success and with so many visitors and residents enjoying stalls and entertainment on offer. The Christmas fayre this year is due to take place on Saturday 16th November 2019.
· Children’s Christmas Party was held at Champions Manor Hall with entertainment from Skittleman and catering by the Eatery. Asda gave a contribution.

· Senior Citizens Christmas Buffet Lunch was held at Champions Manor Hall. Funding was provided by the Town Council for the entertainment from Rob Cadman of Golden oldies and for the buffet lunch.
· Cinema club is held every second Wednesday of every month. Residents can buy a year’s membership of £3.00 from Champions Manor Hall.

· Bandstand Event held in July 18 was a live music event and enjoyed by all.
Planning Committee – Councillor K Golding gave an overview of Planning

What are the Planning Committee responsible for –
· To consider and comment on all plans, development briefs, planning and tree applications submitted for developments within and around South Woodham Ferrers or in areas that could affect South Woodham Ferrers. 

· To consider applications for the licensing of premises.

· To respond to any issues regarding the development of land and property within and around South Woodham Ferrers and all related consultations. 

What are the guidelines for members dealing with planning applications?

· Each Member of the Planning Committee will be allocated planning applications with consideration given to the ward they represent.

· It is expected that each Member will visit the site and speak to neighbours who may be affected by the application to seek their views.

· Input should only be sought from the relevant area and neighbours. Members’ personal, or any other person’s opinions regarding the application should not be discussed except at the Planning Committee.

· Members will then give their opinion of the application, with their recommendation, at the next Planning Committee meeting.

In 2018/19  the Town council had 73 Full Planning Permission Applications, 15 Tree
Preservation Orders, 2 Listed Building Consents and 7 other applications.
Councillor Golding thanked Councillor Shearring who will no longer be standing as a Planning Committee member and the Officer Debbie Edwards for all their hard work during the year.


	5.
	Questions from Residents

	
	Following a question from a resident regarding planning and responsibility for resident’s walls and bricks when they are down, Councillor Golding explained that it is the owner’s responsibility to maintain their property. The Town council can speak to Essex Highway Rangers if trees and bushes are restricting public pathways and access. 

	
	

	
	Following a question from a resident asking if covernance is still in-forced in Woodham, Councillor Golding stated that this is very limited in Woodham.

	
	

	
	Following a question from a resident regarding the Compass Garden car park and the condition and pot holes, Councillor Golding commentated that this will be addressed at the next planning meeting when South Woodham Ferrers United club house will be discussed as an agenda item.

	
	

	
	Following a question regarding advertising banners in town and if they are allowed, Councillor Golding replied that banners are subject to planning permission depending on size. He mentioned that events are advertised on the Town council website and on our noticeboards around town.

	
	


	
	Following a question from a resident asking why Radar Hill has been fenced off near Burnham Road, Councillor Shearring replied that the land had been sold off and is privately owned. The reason that this is now fenced off with expensive barbed wire was that the site had been broken into and vandalised and the owner wanted to protect his land.


	
	Following a question regarding the increase in Council Tax and an explanation for the 2% increase it was suggested by the Town Mayor that an article would be published in the Focus to explain the increase to residents in detail.

	
	

	
	Following a question from a resident regarding police presence in Woodham, Councillor John explained that Woodham has 12 undercover officers in this area and he has been working closely with the police and looking at levels of policing in Woodham going forward.

	
	

	
	Following a question from a resident on the Bowling green and why is it not accessible to everyone Councillor R Weir-Ewing stated it is open for all residents to use and would encourage anyone that has an interest to contact the Bowls club for details.

	
	

	
	Following a request from a resident it was asked if when completing minutes from Council meetings that more information is provided other than stating a verbal report was given. The Town Clerk agreed to look into this and agreed this is possible but some circumstances will remain confidential.

	
	

	
	Following a question from a resident asking if the public conveniences at the railway station were to open again, Councillor Roberts confirmed that although these toilets were maintained by the Town Council they were owned by Network Rail and it was there decision to close them.

	
	

	6.
	Town Mayor’s Closing Remarks

	
	The Town Mayor thanked everybody for attending this year’s Annual Town Meeting and if anybody was interested in joining the Town Council then nomination forms are available and to contact the Town Council.

	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 10.00pm.


Signed ………………………………………………..                 Date: 3rd March 2020
(Chairman of the Meeting)
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